
F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, January 10, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:20 PM.

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher; Committee Heads/Parents: Shanon Albee; Tara Beardsley; Katherine Couch; Craig Drenga; Bridget Kranz; and Alicia Dunaj. 

VOTED AND APPROVED: Pizza party to close out the Ski Program, as was held last year; apx cost for pizza party is $160; Laurie Flower’s request for vinyl boards and chess pieces, for an 8-week after school Chess Program for Grades 1-6; apx $170 for 10 sets.

MINUTES APPROVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:

Ski Program. Held weekly, on Wednesdays, January 2 – February 6; from 5 to 10 pm.

Chili Cook-Off. Entry Registration due by January 31 (details below); event held on Saturday, 

February 2, 2013; from 5 to 8 pm.

Cash Calendar Fundraiser. Sales January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March.

Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” Online Registration Deadline. Friday, March 1, 2013.
Dr. Seuss’ Birthday. Friday, March 1, 2013.

Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. April 26th, 2013.

Screen Free Week. April 29 – May 5, 2013.

National Teacher Appreciation Day. Tuesday, May 7, 2013.
FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Credits

$454 PROFIT RECORDED from Box Tops program;

$875 DEPOSIT RECORDED for Cash Calendar.

Debits
$50 PAID DONATION to St. Jude’s in memory of Jo Ann Austin’s mother;

$500 PAID DONATION to Farmington River Regional School District.

DISCUSSED: MARY reported that in an enrichment program beginning on Tuesday, January 8, Ms. Jeanne Randolph, President of the Otis Cultural Council, is teaching Spanish to Grades 4-6 for 30 minutes, each week.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY read cards of thanks from Jo Ann Austin and Melissa Costa; discussed the after school Chess Program proposal, from Laurie Flower; and outlined the budget for Screen Free Week.

Detail

CARDS OF THANKS. A card of appreciation was received from Jo Ann Austin, to thank the PTO for donating $50 to St. Jude’s in memory of her mother; also, for the PTO’s “in kind” contribution of $500, which enabled the District to participate in a recreational grant partnership. The grant resulted in the school’s acquisition of $3,000 worth of archery equipment. The grant partnership included the Pittsfield Cooperative Bank; the Massachusetts Outdoor Heritage Foundation; and the NASP and Easton Foundations. As well, a card of appreciation was received from Melissa Costa, to thank the PTO for donating K-cups and doughnuts as a holiday gift to the Teacher’s Lounge, as a gesture of our staff appreciation. 

OTIS CULTURAL COUNCIL GRANTS. Screen Free Week donation of $175 was granted; and a donation of $500 was granted to support the field trip to the Mahaiwe for Cirque Shanghai, on April 26.

AFTER SCHOOL CHESS PROGRAM. Laurie Flower has introduced the idea of an after school enrichment Chess Program for Grades 1-6, to begin January 22, and run for 8 weeks. Jo Ann and Mary are enthusiastic and supportive of this endeavor, as is the PTO. Laurie has requested the PTO to help purchase vinyl boards and chess pieces. The PTO was happy to oblige, and will cover a bit beyond her request, offering 10 sets, at apx $170. 

DISCUSSED: ANASTASIA outlined the upcoming Chili Cook-Off.

Detail

CHILI COOK-OFF is planned for February 2,  2013, from 5 – 8 pm, as a community enrichment participation program, to be held at the Knox Trail Inn, with square dancing by the Housatonic Philharmonic band and caller Cliff Brodeur. Band to begin apx 6:15 pm. Anastasia and Shanon met with Andrea at the Knox. Capacity 150, but Andrea prefers not to turn anyone away. Flyers to go up this week, with batch to Otis Cultural Council; each member will have a destination to post. Patricia with the Otis Recreation Center will also distribute. Flyers will be sent home with children, closer to date of event. Motivators for public participation are publicity in the Otis Gazette and Sandisfield Times.

Deadline for chili entry registration is January 31, to Anastasia at anastasia@stanmeyer.com or 413-429-5504. Entry is free for registrants; otherwise, a $5 donation for chili tasters will be collected at the door. Cliff Brodeur was given a grant by the OCC, so we cannot charge admission; however, we can get around this with charging a suggested donation “tasting fee.”

There will be a Kid’s Corner, offered to be manned by Chris Keller, with mac & cheese, cut veggies, water and lemonade. The Knox will be open for regular business as well, with menu items for sale.

Mark DeCelle will host a 50/50 raffle, to do during the food portion of the event.

Requested: grounded power strips, to be loaned for the event; a resource for checkered tablecloths; water containers, to assist bartenders and lend to the “help yourself” activities. PTO to donate cornbread, cutlery and bowls. Kathy Couch suggested Sweet Life in West Springfield as a resource for tasting bowls, or Wohrle’s on East St. in Pittsfield for 4 oz. soufflé cups.

Prizes of $100 (First), $50 (Second), and $25 (Third) will be given upon judgment of the best chili. Ilona has offered to do bean counting and announce winners. Beans will be handed out, 3 per taster, to be used in voting; one bean counts as a vote, per contestant. Anastasia will be providing clear glass Mason jars for voting.

DISCUSSED: TARA discussed and updated the Cash Calendar Fundraiser.

Detail

Calendars are printed and being distributed on Monday (today). $3,500 in donations ($1,000 better than last year). Each student who sells 5 Cash Calendars gets a free t-shirt for Field Day; each family who sells 5 Cash Calendars gets a Target gift card, with highest sales $100; second prize $75; and third prize $50. 

Faculty and staff participation is optional. Incentives are in place for staff, geared toward the number of calendars sold. If the staff, as a group, sells at least 25 calendars, a $25 Amazon Gift Card will be given to the staff selling the highest number of calendars. However, if 50 calendars are sold in aggregate, a $50 Amazon gift card will be awarded to the highest seller.  If there is tie, names will be placed in a hat to draw the winner.  

Ticket sales are $10 each, in January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March. Each square is worth a minimum of $50, whether a gift or cash award. There is a range of donations through $500. Tickets are deposited in a cauldron; children will pick a name during morning announcements. All in all, there are 30 chances to win; winner’s names go back in the pot at every drawing. Ticket sales were 1,160 last year. $11,000 gross / $9,640 net profit was netted last year. The Cash Calendar is the final fundraiser of the school year by the PTO.
Bridget Krans will be posting winners on Facebook; Ilona will send emails once per week, congratulating that week’s winners, as well as posting in the lobby, on the school’s website, and announced each morning.

DISCUSSED: SHANON and CHRIS discussed and updated the Read to Succeed program.

Detail

READ TO SUCCEED UPDATE / RECAP. A free educational program sponsored by Six Flags Theme Parks, “Read to Succeed” encourages students Grades K-6 to engage in recreational reading (parents may read to their young children). Students who complete six hours of recreational, non-school-related reading are eligible to earn a free admission ticket to a participating Six Flags Theme Park. Teachers whose classes participate and complete the program are also eligible to earn a free ticket if they submit the reading hours of at least 1 student. Schools must be in a 250-mile radius of a participating Six Flags theme park in order to participate (FRRES meets this requirement). Ilona will do an email blast to parents about the program; Chris will talk to Laurie about posting on website.

Further detail/recap: All teachers and coordinators that want to participate in the program and receive a free Six Flags ticket must register online, before they can log their students’ reading hours into their online account. To log students’ reading hours into the online account, teachers and coordinators will simply input their names, grade, hours read and click “insert.” 

Reminder: Parents are to sign off on a handwritten reading log, and teachers are to assist in compliance. The completed handwritten reading log is then to be mailed off, and delivered by March 1, to Six Flags Read to Succeed, PO Box 113, North Haven, CT 06473. All logs need to be verified prior to ticket distribution. When the program closes at 5pm CST on March 1, 2013, all students that teachers and coordinators entered into their online account will be submitted automatically. Tickets will be mailed to the participating school’s coordinator, in early May. Chris Keller has officially registered the school in the program; the FRRES coordinator for this event is Shanon.

DISCUSSED: SHANON introduced some upcoming Screen Free Week details.

Detail

SCREEN FREE WEEK. So far, the Rec Center has committed to another Bingo Night; Laura Catullo has committed to do another Art Program; and Chris Keller has committed to do another hike program. Shanon will send the Screen Free Week budget needs to Sherry.

DISCUSSED: KATHY discussed Read Across America, in celebration of Dr. Seuss’s birthday.

Detail

READ ACROSS AMERICA. Kathy Couch is heading up the program; Chris Keller to help. Read Across America is in its 15th year, with the National Education Association celebrating Dr. Seuss’s birthday, on Friday, March 1. In celebration, the school community hosts a get-together for students to read together, with a 45-minute maximum turnaround. Kathy Bracken and Judy? Lander get the Dr. Seuss books out; the Art Department will make tall Dr. Seuss hats. Last year, pencils and “Read Across America” bookmarks went home. More goodies and treats are needed from the Upstart catalogue. Also, more heavy-weight Bristol style paper is needed to create the tall hats; Kathy will speak with Laura Catullo.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:30 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 14TH AT 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.


